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Final Agenda for the Local Government Advisory Committee

March 1 – 2, 2012

The Charles Sumner School

1201 17th St., N.W., Washington DC  20036

Room 101

Thursday, March 1

Lunch will be on your own before the meeting.  Coffee, drinks, and a snack will be provided in the afternoon.
1:00 pm      Call to order and Introductions       Chair Mary Ann Lisanti
The purpose of the meeting is to receive updated information about the Watershed
Implementation Plans (WIPs), individual state plans for their WIPs, EPA’s plans for assistance to local governments, current successful assistance programs, and to begin 

to set LGAC priorities and communication plans for the coming year.  In addition, 

the Committee will elect a new Chair at the end of the meeting.

1:15 pm-      EPA Update                       Nick DiPasquale, Director, Chesapeake Bay
2:00 pm                                                                                  Program Office, EPA
 




      David O’Neill, Director, Eastern 
                                                                  Partnership Office,

                                                                  National Fish and Wildlife Foundation






      Amanda Bassow, Program Director,

                                                                  National Fish and Wildlife Foundation

EPA has received its final budget numbers and direction from Congress.  CBPO Director, Nick DiPasquale, will describe its budget priorities and how they will affect assistance to local governments. EPA currently funds the Circuit Rider program through the Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay and the Center for Watershed Protection..  This program has been a long term and continuing priority supported by LGAC.  David O’Neill of the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation (NFWF) will outline plans for assistance programs to local governments.
2:00 pm –    Assistance to Local Governments

2:50 pm 

    

 Maryland Sea Grant’s Watershed Assistance Collaborative

       
             Dr.Doug Lipton, Director, MD Sea Grant Extension Program

                         University of Maryland


            Anne Arundel County Watershed Stewards Academy

         
            Suzanne Etgen, Coordinator

This session will focus on programs that assist or have potential to assist local governments in the implementation of the WIPs. The MD Watershed Assistance Collaborative is a creation of the MD Sea Grant Extension Program in collaboration

with the MD Department of Natural Resources.  This program closely resembles the Alliance’s Circuit Rider program in PA.  The Watershed Stewards Academy trains and certifies citizens to assist communities to address pollution issues caused by stormwater runoff.  The have the potential to play an important role for local governments as they look for cost effective ways to implement the WIPs.

2:50 pm-       Status of the WIPs             Nick DiPasquale,  EPA,
3:45 pm                                                    assisted by Lucinda Power
States and the District of Columbia have submitted their draft Watershed Implementation Plans and final plans are due on March 31.  EPA will update the members on the current status of the WIPs (the EPA evaluations of the draft WIPs and milestones were sent to members in each jurisdiction, and copies are included in the meeting packets).  State contacts will describe their responses to the evaluations and the plans they have for meeting the March 30 deadline.
                     State Contacts

         
            Joan Salvati -     VA DCR
         

Chris Aadland -  MD DNR
          

Pat Buckley -      PA DEP
                        Diane Davis -     DC DOE
3:45 pm-     BMP Verification                                      Rich Batiuk, EPA
4:10 pm                                                                           Nick DiPasquale, EPA
State and Local partners have long expressed a concern to EPA that many on the ground pollution reduction practices have not been given credit in the TMDL and the State Watershed Implementation Plans.  EPA now has a plan to ensure full accountability of Best Management Practices (BMPs) and technologies that have been implemented.  This plan will be described and LGAC members will be asked for comments and recommendations about tracking, verifying, and reporting on pollution reduction actions.
4:10 pm –     Roundtable Discussion with EPA Regional Administrator and
5:00 pm        Principal’s Staff Committee Chair, Shawn Garvin
This is an opportunity to have an interactive discussion with EPA Region III Administrator Shawn Garvin, who was an early supporter of the LGAC communications efforts.  Members will have the opportunity to express their views about the TMDL, their individual state Watershed Implementation Plans, and other local issues which may be relevant to the overall protection and restoration of local waterways.  This is a chance to discuss the unique budget, environmental, and social challenges local elected officials face as they begin to implement the Phase II WIPs.  Members will also hear about the
responsibilities and challenges facing EPA under current federal laws and regulations.
Adjourn:  5:00 pm

6:30 pm – LGAC Dinner with invited guests at the Tabard Inn, 1739 N St., N.W., Washington DC (Room 24 on second floor)  
Friday, March 2    Reconvene at the Charles Sumner School
8:30 am         Continental Breakfast at the Charles Sumner School
9:00 am -       The Role of STAC and Mutual Interests with LGAC

9:20 am
                       Chris Pyke, Chair, Scientific and Technical Advisory Committee
STAC is a unique Advisory Committee that has a special mandate with the Bay Program.  Chris Pyke will describe how STAC operates, the initiatives and actions it has taken in the past, and its current activities.  STAC and LGAC jointly hosted a Stormwater workshop in 2010 and may consider future workshops where the mutual interests of the both Committees align.
9:20 am –       Communicating Bay Messages
10:00 am
                        Margaret Enloe, Director of Communications, Bay Program Office

                        Tom Wentz, EPA Public Affairs

                        Dawn Stoltzfus, The Hatcher Communications Group
LGAC, through a grant from the Town Creek Foundation, has produced two major documents aimed at helping local governments understand and get involved in the Phase II WIP process.  The Committee will continue to focus on communicating with local governments as they move into the implementation phase of the WIPs.  This panel will discuss methods and techniques for better communicating local clean water messages and offer suggestions for consideration by LGAC.  The Alliance has again applied for a communications grant from Town Creek and will hear from the foundation in early Spring.
10: am –          LGAC Business Meeting

Noon

· Approval of Minutes from Annapolis
· LGAC offer to the Headwater States re Committee membership

An LGAC Subcommittee consisting of Penny Gross, Sheila Finlayson, and Ann Simonetti recommended that the Chair extend an offer of one additional local government member to the Headwater states of Delaware, New York, and West Virginia.  Chair Mary Ann Lisanti extended that offer at the most recent Principal’s Staff Committee.  The Subcommittee felt that we should change our bylaws only if there was a strong interest on the part of the Headwater states to participate in LGAC.  EPA understands that it would have to increase the LGAC travel budget to accommodate any new members.
· Discussion of next LGAC Report to the Executive Council

It is time to begin revision of the LGAC report to the Executive Council.  The next EC meeting may be held sometime in June.  Committee members are asked to review last year’s report and to discuss what our report may look like this year.  The purpose of the report is to convey the priorities local governments to the governors of MD, PA, VA, and the Mayor of the District of Columbia.
· LGAC opportunities at the Chesapeake Watershed Forum

At this year’s Chesapeake Watershed Forum (Sept. 27 – 29, 2012 in Shepherdstown, WVa), LGAC may have an opportunity to sponsor a special pre-conference workshop focusing on the needs of local governments in implementing the WIPs.  It has been suggested that we might schedule a regular LGAC meeting at that time to coincide with such a workshop.  We will discuss potential topics and panels which would be most useful to local government officials.  The workshop would be limited to approximately 50 attendees.  
· LGAC WIP Communications going forward

LGAC members will discuss ways to continue the WIP communication effort as local government gear up to meet the requirements of the Phase II WIPs.  
· LGAC self assessment – Where we’ve been, Where we are going

This is an opportunity to step back and do a self evaluation of LGAC, how we operate, the things we do well, the barriers we face, and how we can make the Committee more effective in the future.
· Election of the Chair

According to the LGAC Bylaws, the next LGAC Chair will be elected from among the members of the Pennsylvania delegation.  The term is for two years, after which a Virginia member would be next in line.
Adjourn:  Noon
